
June 1, 2022 
 
Dear FBISD Parents & Guardians,  
  
We are writing to inform you that effective July 1, 2022, Fort Bend ISD will no longer provide 
secondary accident insurance coverage for students who participate in UIL activities and 
secondary Physical Education.  
 
The current accident policy will assist in covering all athletic injuries that occur while 
participating in UIL activities from now until June 30, 2022. Given current fiscal constraints, the 
District is not able to sustain the policy. 
 
The District will continue to carry catastrophic athletic injury insurance which is similar to an 
umbrella policy. It will provide coverage of injuries that exceed $25,000 for activities related to 
UIL.   
 
The District is not liable for accidents/injuries that students and student-athletes may 
experience while attending school or participating in activities related to school including UIL.   
 
All parents have the option of voluntarily purchasing reasonably priced student accident 
insurance with $0 deductibles, with the exception of the varsity football plan which bears a 
$250 deductible.  Parent-purchased plans offer five coverage options: 
 

- 24-hour accident, cost $80 per school year    
  - 24-hour accident + athletics (UIL), cost $180 per school year   

- at-school only, cost $30 per school year   
  - at-school only + athletics (UIL), $90 per school year  
  - varsity football accident (UIL) $325 per school year  
 
Plan details for student accident insurance may be found here. If additional information is 
needed, please contact the FBISD Risk Management department at 281-634-1721. 
 
We apologize for the inconvenience this may cause and we thank you for your cooperation in 
helping to keep our students healthy and safe.  
 
 
Risk Management Department 
 

https://www.texaskidsfirst.com/#plans

